
 

Parks Improvement Advisory Board 

Regular Meeting – July 11, 2017 
 

 

Meeting Location: Lincoln Park Hospitality Suite 

 

Roll Call 

Representatives Present: Bruce Hill 

 Lena Elliott 

 Greg Mikolai 

 Duke Wortmann  

 

Alternate Representatives Present: Paul Cain 

 Darren Coltrinari 

 Greg Linza 

  

Board Members Absent:  Scott McInnis 

 Barbara Traylor Smith 

 Austin Kaiser 

  

Parks & Recreation Staff Present: Rob Schoeber, Director 

 Allison Little, Administrative Specialist 

 

City Staff Present: Jay Valentine, Internal Services Manager 

   

Meeting Called to Order by Bruce Hill at 12:00 p.m.   

 

Item 1: Approve Minutes 

Greg Mikolai made a motion to approve the April 4, 2017 Parks Improvement Advisory Board 

minutes.  The motion was seconded by Darren Coltrinari and approved unanimously. 

  

Motion adopted by the Parks Improvement Advisory Board:  Yes 5    No 0 

 

Item 2: Financials 

Jay Valentine reviewed the Parks Improvement Advisory Board Fund through July 1, 2017.  There 

are no real changes to the report.  The funds available are $121,079.  The Community Participation 

line item includes funds committed for the Colorado Discover Ability Project as well as the Stocker 

Stadium Turf project.  Lena Elliott moved to approve the financial report.  The motion was seconded 

by Greg Mikolai and approved unanimously. 

  

Motion adopted by the Parks Improvement Advisory Board:  Yes 5    No 0 

 

Item 3: Funding Request 

Due to time constraints, the order of the agenda was amended.  Lena Elliott talked with the board 

about a request by Colorado Mesa University for matching funds to assist with tennis court 

resurfacing of the campus courts.  Though on the campus, the courts are heavily used by School 

District 51 students as well as the community at large.  The courts are lit and are open until 10:00 

p.m.  The project is expected to take place in May of 2018.  CMU requests a 50% match for the 
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project from the Parks Improvement Advisory Board for distribution in January of 2018.  Greg 

Mikolai made a motion to approve the $24,000 request.  The motion was seconded by Duke 

Wortmann.  Noting that a quote provided by Lena Elliot indicated a project price of $48,600, Greg 

Mikolai amended the motion to approve a $24,300 grant request.  The motion was seconded by 

Duke Wortmann and carried unanimously.  

 

Motion adopted by the Parks Improvement Advisory Board:  Yes 5    No 0 

 

Item 4: Stocker Stadium Turf Update 

Rob Schoeber informed the Board that the turf replacement project is underway at Stocker Stadium.  

The expected completion date is August 1, 2017.  There has been one change order to the project to 

repair a few broken parts of the air field system.  Otherwise, the project is progressing as expected.  

The first high school football game is scheduled for August 25 and the first CMU game is scheduled 

for August 31.   

 

Item 5:  CDA Update 

Rob Schoeber updated the Board on Colorado Discover Ability’s (CDA) planned construction.  The 

lease of the City property for their building has been finalized and they have selected Asset 

Engineering for their contractor.  They will break ground around August 1 and expect completion 

of their building in December of 2017.   

 

Item 6:  Other Business 

Lena Elliott inquired about moving the video board from Suplizio to Stocker for football season.  

Bruce Hill advised her that was not a PIAB project, but a Grand Junction Rockies project and 

Michael Baker of the Rockies would have more information on what would be required to make 

that happen.   

 

Rob Schoeber advised the Board that the Las Colonias Amphitheater ribbon cutting was July 6.  

The first large scale event at the amphitheater is July 11. 

 

Item 5: Adjourn 

The meeting was adjourned by acclimation at 12:29 p.m. 

 

The next meeting will be October 3, 2017. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted,   

 

Allison Little 

Administrative Specialist 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 








